	Mrs. Boman’s News

	Date: 9-2-2016

	     The students in Room 45 are learning to be responsible for many things.  Each week students are assigned a new classroom job.  Ask your child which job they had this past week.  They are responsible for emptying their Friday folders, getting their planners signed each night, and now we hope that students will choose to read about 20 minutes each evening and record it in the September calendar that is in their binder.  

Please read and empty Friday Folders every weekend!

Congratulations to Joseph and Reuben for being our first two High Flyers this year!

English Language Arts:
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In Reader’s Workshop we have practiced picking a spot to read and reading with stamina (staying focused on our books!)  We began to “think about our thinking as we read.”  We are learning to monitor our reading and are learning ways to clarify when we don’t understand something we’ve read.  We tried this out with a poem called “When Grandpa was a Boy.”  We learned several new words by rereading, reading on, and using a dictionary.  
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This week in Writers’ Workshop the students have figured out why writer’s write, for whom writer’s write, and have begun trying out various topics that they’ve listed in their Writer’s Notebook.  We are learning to keep writing even when the going gets tough. 
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Math-   4th grade teachers are flexing math groups this year.  This means that your child may not have their homeroom teacher for math.  This week all groups have been working with Place Value and Rounding.  We all continue to practice mental math in our Number Talk sessions.  Contact information for your child’s math teacher is in the Friday Folder.  Please practice the multiplication flashcards for a few minutes daily.

Science/Social Studies- We began a Social Studies unit on “Government” this week.  So far we’ve compared and contrasted local, state, and national governments.  
Dates to Remember-

September 6-Scholastic Book orders are due

September 23-Carnival

If you have any questions, please let me know at 990002@nkcschools.org. I appreciate the support of parents as we work together to make 4th grade a successful year for each student.
Sincerely, Elizabeth Boman
--------------Cut here----------------
Sign and return this “coupon” on Tuesday, September  6,  to show that you have read the newsletter and your child will be rewarded with a sweet treat!  THANKS! 

Child’s name______________________________

Adult Signature____________________________


	
	


